
Staffing Committee 

HARPER ADAMS UNIVERSITY 

Minutes of a Meeting of the Staffing Committee held on 17th January 2019 in the Board Room 

Present: Mr Martin Thomas Chair 
Mr M Lewis 
Mr P Nixon 
Mr S Vickers 
Mrs A Haycox  
Dr D Llewellyn 

In attendance: Miss D Crowther Secretary 
Dr C Baxter 
Mr A Allen 

Apologies:  Mrs C Snell 
Mr M Simcock 

Members were reminded to update their entry in the Register of Interests if required. 

18/19 Minutes 

Approved: the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 8th November 2018 
(18/01 - 18/18). 

18/20 Matters Arising 

Received: a report from the University Secretary on matters arising. 

Noted: that no questions on the report arose and the majority of the items were 
covered against separate items on the agenda.   

. 
18/21 Risk Management 

Received: a report from the University Secretary on risk areas monitored by the 
Committee. 

Noted: i) that a draft report had now been received from Alison Parken in 
respect of the Gender Pay Gap work she had undertaken on behalf of 
the University.  The report contained theoretical research as well as 
practical recommendations for action.  Alison would be visiting the 
University to present her report and give further detail around 
recommendations on the 19th February 2019.   

ii) that work to recruit to the post of University Solicitor was continuing.
The deadline for applications had passed and there were four
applicants.  Short listing would be undertaken later on that day and
there was confidence that an appointment would be made.

iii) that in respect of Brexit the University was keeping a close eye on
developments and the potential impact on the EEA / EU staff group.

Item 2



 
 

18/22 Home Office Compliance Audit by the HEAT Team  
  

 Received: a report from the Head of Human Resources on the outcomes of the audit 
undertaken 11th - 13th December 2018.  

 
 Noted: i) that the audit had run smoothly and that the final outcome report from 

  



 
 

18/27 Voluntary Reporting on Disability, Mental Health and Wellbeing  
 
 Received: a report from the Head of Human Resources on the option to voluntarily 

 report on disability, mental health and wellbeing, along with a UCEA briefing
 note on the subject.   

 
 Agreed:  that due to many other requirements around compliance, the University 

 would not report on a voluntary basis at this time.  The University would 
 monitor the number of other HEIs who did choose to report and give this 
 option further consideration in due course.    

  
18/28 Good Work Plan   
 
 Received: a copy of a briefing note from UCEA in respect of the Good Work Plan 

 published by the Government, in which it responds to the recommendations 
 from the Matthew Taylor Review of Employment Practices in the Modern 
 Economy (Taylor Review).   

 
 

Noted:  that the issue of written statements of particulars for casual workers 
 would be addressed prior to the implementation of the recommendations. 

         
            DC 
 
18/29 EHRC Enquiry on Racial Harassment in Higher Education 
 
 Received; a report from the Head of Human Resources on the launch of the EHRC 

 Inquiry on Racial Harassment in Higher Education, as well as a UCEA 
 briefing note  

 
Noted: i) that details of how staff and students could participate in the inquiry 

 had been circulated via the Weekly Diary in December, with a 
 reminder due to be published in the same communication this week. 

 
 ii) that the closing date for both the staff and student survey was Friday 

 15th February 2019.  
 
 iii) that the survey of HEIs on the subject had opened on Monday 10th 

 December 2018 and would close on Friday 25th January 2019.     
   
18/30 Well-Being Provision (Andy Allen, Organisational Development Manager in attendance) 

  
 Received:  a report from the Organisational Development Manager on the proposal to 

  review and refresh our well-being provision and offer to staff.   
 

Noted: i) that the proposal provided for a substantially more detailed 
 signposting function for the University's staff that was currently in 
 place.   

 
 ii) that amendments should be made to keep the information in respect 

 of medical conditions brief on the University's site with further links 
 through to the NHS website for the detail.   

 
 iii) that it should be highlighted that the medical conditions highlighted 

 did not constitute an exhaustive list.   
 

 iv) that the pre-existing provision of subsidised gym me(i)5(a )-4c ne5(t)-17-5(he)4(p )vid the



 
 

 iv) that feedback should be gained from across the University in order to 
 review whether other benefits were already available that needed 
 further and better communication.   

 
 v) that the GP surgery that was in operation on the University site 

 should be communicated further.  Also that the link to the 'finding a 
 GP' NHS website should be published with the guidance.    

 
 vi) that where necessary policy statements would be incorporated into 

 the University's Equality and Diversity policy.   
 
 vii) that final versions of content would be circulated once complete and 

 the aim would be to launch the information on our website to coincide 
 with the introduction of the University's new Employee Assistance 
 Programme.    

 
 viii) that information on the University's Mental Health First Aiders should 

 be republished and placed on a prominent section of the portal.   
 

            AA 
 
    
18/31 Reward and Recognition: Performance Related Pay (Andy Allen in attendance) 
 

Received:  


